WORSHIP COMMITTEE
NOVEMBER 8, 2020

In attendance on Zoom were: Carol Rivard, Yongyeun Lee, Ohyeun Kim, Heidi Flower Jerry Rivard, Matti
Verzino, Mary Rogers, Christa Zaldivar.

Current Services are going well. Mary asked if there was a problem with people wearing masks based

on something Jeanette mentioned at a meeting and was assured that everyone was wearing a mask.

Holiday Services

Thanksgiving -Pastor Lee mentioned he would like the food donations that the children collect to be
placed on the altar. Carol said she was putting a smaller than usual cornucopia on the altar so there will
be some room for the canned goods. She will also put a small table in front of the altar to put the
additional canned goods. There will also be communion that day so Carol will set up another table for
the communion elements.

Christmas — Heidi selected music and liturgy for the Advent services. We agreed to what she selected
and we thought it was quite lovely. She is going to ask different families to record themselves singing
the music. It was suggested the lay leader light the one candle. We will have a special table with a large
candle with some greens. Carol, Heidi and Ohyeun will work out the details on that placement.

Carol suggested we keep the greening of the church to a minimum: the wreath and greens over the
altar, the 17 wreaths on the outside doors, and the Sunday School Christmas Tree at the back of the
church. Carol will get volunteers to help set this up the Saturday after Thanksgiving.

Children’s Pageant is still being worked out by the Education Team. They are considering doing several
vignettes in the back parking lot where congregants can drive through. They are considering doing this
the fourth Sunday in December in lieu of the 10:00 service. The Worship Committee agreed to this. The
other consideration is at around 2:00. That would need to be worked out with Brian’s Angels.

Education team will let us know.

Baptism — Pastor Lee says he will be doing a baby baptism on the 2" or 3" Sunday in December with the
family and him standing beside them.

Offerings — It was mentioned that we were supposed to change up the offerings in service and have
something said before the prayer. Mary will write something up for Pastor on this.

Opening Prayer and Lord’s Prayer- Christa will check with some of the families to see if their children can
start in November.

As the meeting was adjourned Christa asked about what time we decided for services on Christmas Eve.
Unfortunately most people had signed off by then. We discussed with Pastor and decided only one
service at 5:00 p.m.

Next meeting to be determined.



